# **Piece Corps Quilters Guild**

### July 10, 2017 Issue 336

7:00 PM Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St St. Joseph, Mo

**Greeters: Beverly Lowry & Deloris Foster** 

Hostessess: Terry Massengale, Carol Fangman, Lanete Bocquin & Nancy Swymeler

#### Treasurer's ReportJune 2017

== ous u= o= s = top o= s) u== o = o= /		
Balance Forward	\$8,674.47	
Receipts: Name Tags	3.2 <u>5</u>	
Total Receipts	3.25	
Disbursements:	00.00	
Total Disbursements:	00.00	
Ending Balance June 30, 2017	\$8,677.72	
Submitted by Kathy Stockett, Treasurer		



# A Messy House is the sign of a Happy Quilter!

July	July Birthdays	
Anne Deguchi	7/6	
David Hurd	7/7	
Irma Brown	7/8	
<b>Beverly Riveria</b>	7/17	
Terry Peppers	7/16	
Terry Massengale	7/20	
Janet Loveless	7/24	
Carla Proctor	7/26	
Murla Leahy	7/30	

### **Piece Corps Quilters Guild**

Meeting date: June 5, 2017

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. preceding the potluck picnic.

There were 39 members and no guests

Hostesses tonight were: Hazel Meade, Joan Dixon, Marge Kinney, Charlene Huber

Greeters tonight were: Donna Giddens, Bobbie Foster

Minutes were accepted as emailed.

Treasurer report given by Kathy Stockett. Ending balance \$8,674.47. Accepted as read.

Ways & Means: Culver's night is June 21, 5 – 8 p.m. They have volunteers already set up.

Courtesy: Kelly Lacina read a TY note from Nancy Swymeler on behalf of Birth Right. She read a TY note from Mosaic Hospice for gowns.

Charity: Lanette Bocquin announced that she received 2 hospice gowns and a baby quilt tonight. Also, Sole Hope is no longer accepting donated fabric shoe kits because there are no funds to do repairs. The charity committee will make another recommendation at a later time.

FQ Birthday Club: Hazel recognized the June birthdays and handed out FQ bundles.

Announcements: The KC Regional Quilt Festival is June 15.

Carlene announced that the Pony Express Museum will be participating in Solar Eclipse events and she suggested that the club make a quilt for display. Any member who wants to participate is invited to bring an 8" finished ( $8\frac{1}{2}$ " unfinished) block to the July meeting. Look online for solar eclipse ideas.

June notes and minutes were taken by Mary Gaston, Thank you! Respectfully submitted by Barb Miller